PLVD Monthly Meeting
December 15th, 2021 @ 6:24pm Via Zoom & Clubhouse

Present: Commissioner Robinson, Commissioner Goodwin, Commissioner Marks, Treasurer Doherty, and Clerk Heather Doherty
[bookmark: _Hlk77519515][bookmark: _Hlk79864087][bookmark: _Hlk85278403]Attendees: John DiAngelis, Mary Lou DiAngelis, Donna Kenney, Peter Kenney, Via Zoom: Hannah Dunbar
Commissioner Robinson opened the meeting at 6:24pm seconded by Commissioner Marks; and all were in favor. Commissioner Robinson motion to expect November’s meeting minutes. Donna Kenney asked for amended, Commissioner Robinson said that this could be discussed during pubic comments, so the board could get through all other business first. Treasurer Doherty went over the treasurer’s report, Commissioner Robison motioned to approve report, Commissioner Marks seconded; All were in favor.  

[image: ]
Water updates & Water Main Project Update:
Commissioner Robinson stated that there’s another leak at the Peninsula well, and talked about hopefully shutting down that well and running off Franklin Pierce only, in the future. She explained that this has been discussed with Aquamen. She went on to say that the last water report for Peninsula well showed above levels for arsenic again. Commissioner Robinson said she had already sent out letters in the mail to the water customers and it was posted on the PLVD website. She then went on to say she had received the proposal from Aquamen for the hydrates, which Commissioner Goodwin stated was only for flushing the system, that they were not fire hydrants. Commissioner Robinson stated that the proposal was for $2,781.70 and that this work was for protecting all the hydrants, more so in the winter during plowing season.  Commissioner Robinson made a motion to except Aquamen’s proposal for $2,781.70 for hydrant work, Commissioner Marks seconded; All were in favor.  Commissioner Goodwin stated that the permitting for bedrock well #8 proposal is waiting to be approved by the DES. Commissioner Robinson gave a brief update as to the confusion of who will pay for the Concord Water Main project bond loan. She stated that at this time the board has passed over the February 2020 Bond hearing minutes, March 2020 Annual meeting minutes, as well as other minutes in regards to the bond, to the PLVD lawyer who will then review all info. And decide who will be responsible, and when the payments will start. Commissioner Robinson stated that once they’ve heard back from the lawyer, the board will then hold a special meeting for the water users to share the information. Commissioner Robinson shared news that the district might be eligible for an ARPA grant money and that if we are able to get it, it would be used on the Deer Meadow water main replacement and a possible new well. She went on to stay that she would keep the community updated as she found out more. 
Clubhouse  
Commissioner Marks updated the community on the outcome of the building inspection that was done on Dec. 15th, 2021. She stated that the back, as well as the front deck (facing the lake), will need some work due to rot and not being up to code. She went on to talk about other problem areas, mostly to the downstairs, and that when the full report comes out it will be posted under the clubhouse section on the PLVD website, for the community members to see. Commissioner Marks stated that the cost of the inspection was a lot less then she anticipated, totaling $450. Commissioner Robinson asked if the inspection covered the septic tank inspection. Commissioner Marks stated it did not. Commissioner Robinson stated because the board has no paperwork of when the last time the septic was pumped, she thought it would be a good idea to have it done. Commissioner Robinson motioned to approve getting the clubhouse septic pumped, Commissioner Marks seconded; All were in favor. After the board talked about the clubhouse inspection, they decided it was best to hold off on all events/activities until the electric is fixed, and a clubhouse policy & renters’ policy were put in place.  
Public Comments
Mary Lou DiAngelis asked what the bond meeting is for and when will it be? Commissioner Robinson said that a special meeting would be for the water users to let them know what the PLVD lawyer suggested in regards to who will be responsible for the bond payment for the Concord Water Main Project. She went on to say that the meeting will be posted once the board has heard back from the lawyer. John DiAngelis asked if the law firm would be the one’s making the decisions on who will be responsible for the bond payment? That there will be no voting on this matter? Commissioner Robinson stated that he was correct. There would be no voting. Whatever answer the lawyer has, is what will be implemented and that the special meeting would be just to let the water users know the lawyer’s decision. Donna Kenney Asked for the minutes to be amend and requested that in the public comments section of November’s 2021 minutes, February 2020 be changed “Annual meeting back in March 11th, 2020”. Commissioner Robinson motioned to approve Donna’s request; Commissioner Goodwin seconded; All were in favor.
Commissioner Robinson motioned to close the meeting at 8:00pm, Commissioner Goodwind Seconded; all were in favor.

Summitted by,
Heather Doherty, Clerk
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PENDING BILLS 

Aquamen  $2,550.00Water system operator services

Aquamen  $2,565.28WO-1503

Eversource  $450.701092

Eversource  $216.911095

Eversource  $103.219004

Eversource  $28.061007

TDS $206.33Utility 

Eastern Propane  $238.90Franklin Pierce 

Go Daddy  $119.88Marketing Renewel 

NHMBB $21,971.88Bond Payment

Plodzik & Sanderson  $10,000.002020 Audit 

Eastern Propane  $192.92Service work @ Clubhouse 

Brandon Doherty $58.00Stamps 

Lisa Robinson  $59.00Solar Lights for Pump House 

Allison Marks  $450.00Clubhouse Inspection 


